Minutes of the Mid Sussex Triathlon Club Committee Meeting
Location: Bent Arms Lindfield

Date: 13-1-14

Time: 8pm

1. Those Present
Steve Burchall

Rose Ryan

David Ricketts

Mark Jordan

Steve McMenamin

Kay McMenanmin

Rob Hoodless

Pete Harris

Rachel Baker

2. Apologies
Pippa Crouch

Trevor Moore

Steve Alden

3. Minutes of the previous meeting
Approved

4 Club coaching
 

A coaches meeting was held on 9-1-14 with David Jones. Hazel Tuppen was voted coach of the year. Steve Burchall was voted time Lord of the year as he has given so much time to the cause. A review of the types of coaching and the training plans was undertaken. For the future the following are planned: video assessment of swimming technique, bike maintenance courses , 6 session courses of yoga and strength and conditioning with dale.

Hazel Tuppen and Grant Mansfield plan to have completed their level 2 coaching in March. We need more coaches for adults ad juniors: volunteers from the club membership (outside the committee ) need to be sought by email and by an appeal at the annual dinner. we need a coaches page on the website with attached photographs.

 

A copy of the email to the club is attached at the end of these minutes.

 

5. Juniors
 

TriHub: The last triHub was successful. The next starts on Saturday 6-4-14 with 5 sessions at Hurst. We plan to enter 45 children for the East Grinstead triathlon. We hope to hire the Preston Park cycling track at £4.88 an hour for extra cycling sessions. We might hire it for 2 hours, 1 for children and one for club members.

 

Kit for kids: 8 children have asked for branded kit.

 

GoTri: Booked for the weekend of July 19/20 2014 at Hurstpierpoint College. We have good relationships with the staff at Hurst but a key for early starts would be useful. . As for last year a good team of coaches and supporters has been assembled but as always more coaches are needed. Mr Jordan is expected to be profligate in his distribution of Haribo to hypoglycaemic juveniles. Entries will be online.GoTri will be run by the club using a separate youth section account.

 

6.Swimming
 

Ardingly: Terms have been agreed for open water swimming at Ardingly reservoir during 2014. Potentially we could have swimming there on Tuesday evening, Friday evening and Saturday morning. The long distance swim is planned for 2-8-14. A risk assessment has been completed. The charity needs to be contacted and a route for donations organised. information will be available on the website shortly. Swimmers doing the whole 5+3+1Km will get a special gold hat.

 

Southwater: This is still under review. We are likely to reduce our payment for usage. We plan to maintain some profile at Southwater by using it and being on the users' committee- just in case we lose swimming at Ardingly.

 

Weir Wood: they are keen for us to use this facility but it does cost £5 a swim. for your money you can have a long, properly marshalled swim (4Km or more).

 

Pool swimming: We are considering whether to change Tuesday swimming from Ardingly to Hurst as this is cheaper by £26 a session. The pool is narrow and we expect 22 swimmers so space might be at a premium. The changing facilities are basic. The is the opportunity to use other areas of the college for other classes. We await a report on progress at future committee meetings. For the main swimming sessions members will be asked to sign themselves in - the membership card is to be discontinued

 

Princess Royal Hospital: A developing swimmers course will be offered at the PRH pool: 4 sessions of hire of the pool will cost  the club a  total of £200, with some of that expected to be recouped from a charge of £20 per person for the 4 weeks.

 

7. The Mid Sussex Tri Race
 

The paperwork for event quality marker status will have been be submitted by the time you read this report- a lot of work by Steve Mac. So far the race has attracted 60 entries and 2 aquathon entries. Relays have not been offered this year.

 

It was agreed that the sponsorship team is working hard and over-committed. It was agreed that no additional demands on their time should be made. As always help from members with making phone calls and organising sponsorship would be welcome.

 

8. Club Kit
 

The Spuik kit has arrived. There is some spare kit to be sold to members. The Endura kit is awaited. This includes some childrens' kit.

 

9. Treasurers Report
 

As noted above a separate juniors bank account will be established.

Regarding membership fees Pete Harris the new membership secretary is arranging online payment.

We have received £175 from the BTF for the safeguarding course

 

10. Chairman's report
 

Mr Jordan continues the work towards club mark status. During January relevant club members will  receive emails if information is required from them.

 

11. Christmas party
 

There is capacity for 50 people with possible leeway on another 10. At the time of the meeting 17 places were left. The cost per ticket is £25. Members are encouraged to reply to Steve Alden's email regarding voting and Loz Wintergold's email regarding matters that need to be bought to the club's wider attention.

 

We plan to have a projector and screen at the party to allow the display of photographic evidence. If you have any photo's you think need showing, please send them to Steve McMenamin.

 

For next years awards we plan a vote at the AGM for shortlisting for the following awards: athlete of the year. club member of the year, most involved athlete of the year. Voting will then be by email - short biography will be provided.

 

12 AOB
 

Income generation: we are in discussion with Paul Hedger about running a a juniors' triathlon. We decide that membership fess should be £30(due in April) and swimming subs should also be £30 for each 6 months (due in January and July). It would help in administration if members made it clear which they are paying for at the time of payment. We do not plan to continue the membership card. Regarding Neil Giles' suggestions for new income streams we decided to promote a 10 km run and paid training days for small groups (ie 20 members, 4 coaches in pre season days in March). The number of coaches will be a limiting factor. David Jones and Neil Giles will be asked to arrange these events.

 

Emma Smith is taking over as librarian for DVDs and books owned by the club.

 

London Marathon: One place will be available for 2015. Mark Jordan will arrange the paperwork.

Webpage: this needs updating

 

Next meeting: Bent Arms Lindfield, 8pm Monday the 3rd of March

Compiled by David Ricketts

 

